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	PRESS RELEASE


Warning against new tricks related to loans over the phone!

(Prague, August 9, 2013) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority warns consumers against advertisements and offers of credit contracts concluded over the phone. Lately, the CTIA has investigated several submissions not only from consumers but also from the Police of the Czech Republic to who citizens turned to and asked for help. “This is a serious warning,” Vladimír Velčovský, the Director General of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority alerts. “In case that the phone operator forwards you to a telephone line charged with a high tariff, you shall immediately quit the negotiation. If you call such number, you will not receive the required amount, but rather a phone bill amounting to tens of thousands CZK which makes your financial situation even more difficult!”
When investigating submissions by consumers and submissions forwarded from the Police of the Czech Republic, inspectors of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority found out that when offering financial loans, consumer credit intermediaries still use telephone lines charged with higher than usual tariffs, usually 95 CZK per minute, which was banned by the amendment of the Act on Consumer Credit effective from February 25, 2013. 
Use of telephone numbers with higher than usual rates 

When offering, concluding or intermediating consumer credit through voice telephone communication, text or multimedia messages, commercial entities must not use telephone numbers to enable access to services with declared price in compliance with legal regulations governing business in the area of electronic communication. (Article 18b of the Act No. 145/2010 Coll. on Consumer Credit)
However, intermediaries found their way to avoid law and to earn tens of thousands CZK through expensive telephone lines with consumers who ask for credit. If such consumer calls the number stated in an advertisement, he is provided with the information that he would get the loan, however only based on a “certificate”. In order to get the certificate, it is necessary to call a telephone line charged with a higher than usual tariff (up to 95 CZK per minute). In case that the consumer calls such line, he finds himself trapped in a circle of repeated questions related to personal data, address, amount of credit and so on. Such consumer should realize that he can pay about 450 CZK for a five-minute phone call and up to 5,700 CZK for an hour despite there is no guaranty of obtaining the credit. 
It is obvious that the aim of the entities offering quick loans is not to provide or intermediate any credit but to make the phone calls as long as possible. As available information indicates, people who called such telephone numbers had to pay up to 50,000 CZK which stands for about 9 hours spent on several phone calls. 
The Czech Trade Inspection Authority recommends consumers to check e.g. the website http://www.platmobilem.cz to find out who operates a particular telephone number charged with higher rate and to get more information from other users to see whether there is anyone who obtained any loan. High telephone bills will not improve financial situation of consumers in financial need but will make it even more difficult because phone operators legitimately require payments for such phone calls. 
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